
 

 

29 November 2024 
 
OIA-783  

Tēnā koe  

Response to your information request  - consent WGN200229 (36816) condition 22A 

Thank you for your request of 14 November 2024 asking questions related to consent 
WGN200229 (36816) condition 22A from 4 September 2024 to 14 November 2024 and the 
number of times that the Rukutane Point and Vella Street Pump stations have discharged into the 
Coastal Marine Area (CMA) for the aforementioned timeframe. 

Your request is responded to in accordance with the Local Government Official Information and 
Meetings Act (LGOIMA – the Act) 1987.  Please refer to the appendix on the next page that 
responds to your requests.  

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request will be published shortly at 
https://www.wellingtonwater.co.nz/about-us/official-requests/official-information-act-
responses/ with your personal information removed. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to email us at 
official.information@wellingtonwater.co.nz 
 
Nāku noa, nā 

Group Manager 
Network Management Group 
 
 
  



   
 

   
 

 

APPENDIX 

1. In the time period of 4 September 2024 to 14 November 2024, please advise the number of 
times Wellington Water Limited contacted the Manager Environmental Regulation, Wellington 
Regional Council as required for consent WGN200229 (36816) condition 22A. And if not, why 
not. 

2. In the time period 4 September 2024 to 14 November 2024 that Wellington Water Limited 
contacted the Manager Environment Regulation, Wellington Regional Council as required for 
consent WGN200229 (36816) condition 22A, please provide: 

a. the date. 
b. the reasons for the issue. 
c. measures taken to prevent its reoccurrence. 
d. the results of receiving water quality monitoring undertaken in accordance with 

condition 16. 
e. details of how compliance with condition 13 was assessed. 
f.  the results of that assessment. 
g. any other relevant matters. 

In response to your first two questions Wellington Water Limited has not contacted the 
Manager Environmental Regulation, Greater Wellington Regional Council (GWRC) as required 
for consent WGN200229 (36816) condition 22A between 4 September 2024 and 14 November 
2024. 

4. In the time period of 4 September 2024 to 14 November 2024, please advise the number of 
times the Rukutane Point Pump station discharged into the CMA. If not, why not? 

There were three recorded overflow events on: 
• 3/9/2024 16:30 
• 4/9/2024 08:10 
• 16/9/2024 22:00 

Please note it is undetermined if these were actual overflow events into the CMA, but the 
information was captured as the high-level alarm was activated on the pumpstation wet-well 
and inlet. 

5. In the time period of 4 September 2024 to 14 November 2024, please advise the number of 
times the Vella Street Pump station discharged into the CMA,. If not, why not? 

In this time period there were no overflow events into the CMA from Vella Street Pump 
station. The high-level alarm was not activated on the pumpstation wetwell and inlet.  




